WETHERBY TOWN COUNCIL ANNUAL TOWN MEETING
MINUTES OF MEETING HELD IN THE TOWN HALL ON

THURSDAY 28 MAY 2015

PRESENT:
Cllr H Chapman (Mayor)

Mrs M Brewer



Cllr V Hawkins 


Mrs J Chapman


Cllr N Kanabar


Mrs L Graham


Cllr K Knight



Ms S Green


Cllr G Moss



Mr M Hare



Cllr G Wilkinson


Mrs J Staples








Mr N Staples

IN ATTENDANCE:
Barbara Ball (Town Clerk)




Margaret Holmes (Deputy Clerk)




Steve Wales (PCSO)

Cllr Harry Chapman, the Town Mayor, welcomed everybody to the meeting.

1. APOLOGIES

Cllrs Bentley; Brady; Frame; Harrington; Lamb; O’Byrne

2. MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON 29 MAY 2014

The minutes of the last Annual Town Meeting were agreed as correct.

3. MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES

There were no matters arising.

As PCSO Wales was unable to stay for the whole meeting, Cllr Chapman asked if anyone had any matters they wished to raise whilst he was still present.

One resident expressed concern about the parking of HGV on Hudson Way, although this is marked as a clearway, lorries are parked there 24 hours a day.  The problem was not just parking but also the fact there are no toilet facilities, vehicles are setting off at 3 – 4am; changing loads at midnight and Sunday afternoons; and drivers are hooting as they set off.  Cllr Chapman informed the meeting that this matter was raised at the last Council meeting.  Inspector Dwyer was going to have a police presence there every night.  

Cllr Wilkinson confirmed that he was in discussions with Leeds City Council officers to try and find a solution to the problem.  The ideal would be to have the road kerbed to prevent parking but this was expensive.  

Other residents said there were also problems near the junction of Deighton Road and Sandbeck Lane - there has recently been three car transporters parked there.

It was confirmed that Leeds City Council enforcement were responsible for enforcing the HGV ban.  Cllr Wilkinson confirmed that an Enforcement team did work in the evening and he had asked that they be asked to attend Hudson Way on a regular basis.
Another resident raised the problem of cyclists riding on Sadlers Walk, which is a footpath, making it dangerous for pedestrians.  A sign is needed to at the entrance to Sadlers Walk form York Road.  Cllr Wilkinson confirmed he would have a look at this problem.  U3A have a large cycling group and Mrs Brewer confirmed she would ask her husband to mention it to the group.
PCSO Wales confirmed that the police will be given the power to issued fixed penalties but they do not have them yet.

Cllr Chapman assured the meeting that action was being taken behind the scenes to resolve the HGV parking problem and efforts would continue until the matter was resolved.

PCSO Wales left the meeting at this point.

4. REVIEW OF 2014/2015

Cllr Chapman reviewed the past year in Wetherby.  A copy of this review was available to all attendees at the meeting and will be attached to the minutes.

5. ANY OTHER BUSINESS

A resident asked if the houses to be built on Spofforth Hill would have space for off-road parking for two vehicles per property.
Hallfield Lane lorry park is to close next week for refurbishment.  It was confirmed that there will be no new parking available in the town.  The old station car park has been much improved and will be well-lit.  No final decisions have been made with regard to the time limits that will apply to individual car parks.  Some will be 4 hours, some long-stay.  A question was asked about the piece of land by the Wetherby Road/ Boston Road roundabout but it was confirmed that was privately owned.  A resident asked that permit parking on Sandringham Road be considered as it was becoming increasingly difficult to park outside one’s own home during the day due to the increase in the number of people leaving their cars there for the whole day.

Cllr Wilkinson confirmed that another pedestrian crossing was proposed on Deighton Road, near the Morrisons Petrol station.  There is also the possibility of a mini-roundabout at the junction of Deighton Road/York Road.

A resident asked if it would be possible for seats to be placed in Raby Park.  It was confirmed that there was Management Plan for the area in place that had been agreed with Leeds City Council and for ecological reasons, seating were not a part of the plan.

Cllr Wilkinson informed the meeting that Leeds City Council Licensing had received an application from Wetherby Food Festival for permission for live and recorded music from 11am – 11pm on the Ings on a Friday, Saturday and Sunday on two weekends per annum.  He would welcome residents’ thoughts on this proposal.  The feeling of the meeting was that live and recorded music up to 11pm on three successive nights was totally inappropriate.  The Ings acts like an amphitheatre and the sound spreads for a considerable distance.  It was noted that complaints were received about the commentary that accompanied the annual bonfire and this ended by 8.15pm.

Cllr Chapman informed the meeting that Leeds City Council were proposing to extend their policy of reducing overnight street lighting.  Cllr Wilkinson had displayed a map of the area showing the proposals and would be happy to discuss these with anyone interested following the meeting.

Cllr Chapman thanked everyone for attending.

The meeting finished at 8.25pm

